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DeKalb County Historic Preservation Commission  
Monday, April 21, 2024- 6:00 P.M. 

Staff Report 
Consent Agenda 
E. 2193 West Ponce de Leon Avenue, John Horner. Constructed shed in backyard of nonhistoric 
property. 1247499 

 
Built in 1950 - Nonhistoric (15 237 05 004) 

 
This property is in the Parkwood Character Area but is not in a National Register Historic District. 

 
03-12 2193 West Ponce de Leon Avenue (DH), Jeffrey Banks. Rear addition. 17728. Approved. 
05-13 2193 West Ponce de Leon Avenue (DH), John & Kristin Horner. Replace all windows. 18583. Approved with 

Modifications 
 

Summary 
The applicant proposes constructing a shed on the rear of the property; this is a retroactive 
application, as the shed has already been constructed on the rear of the property. The roughly 130 
square foot woodshed was constructed with cedar plank siding with hardi-trim, painted to match the 
house, on six 4x4 stilts foundation. The shed was constructed with a slanted shed roof, measuring 8’ 
in height at the rear from the ground and 10’ in height at the front from the ground, with a 3’ 
overhang measuring 12’ from the ground. The shed was constructed 10’ from the rear property line 
and 3’ from the West property line.  
   
Recommendation   
Approve. These proposed changes do not appear to have a substantial adverse effect on the district.  
This application appears to meet the guidelines and the staff recommends approval. It should be 
noted that the shed does not currently meet the setback requirements set forth by Chapter 27, 
Section 2.2.1, of the DeKalb County Code of Ordinances and a variance will need to be acquired.  
  
Relevant Guidelines   
 
5.0  Design Review Objective (p45) - When making a material change to a structure that is in view from a public right-of-

way, a higher standard is required to ensure that design changes are compatible with the architectural style of the 
structure and retain character-defining features. When a proposed material change to a structure is not in view from 
the public-right-way, the Preservation Commission may review the project with a less strict standard so as to allow the 
owner more flexibility. Such changes, however, shall not have a substantial adverse effect on the overall architectural 
character of the structure. 

 
11.0  Nonhistoric Properties (p93) Guideline - In reviewing an application for a Certificate of Appropriateness for a material 

change to a nonhistoric building, the Preservation Commission should evaluate the change for its potential impacts to 
any historic development (architecture and natural and cultural landscapes) in the area of influence of the nonhistoric 
property.  Guidelines presented in Section 7.0: Additions and new Construction are relevant to such evaluations. 
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